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Principal’s Message

Greetings Olympic and Alliance Program Families:

It is with great pleasure that I welcome you and your student to the 2012-2013 school year at Olympic High School and the Alliance Program.  It’s hard to believe but it’s that time of year again – the beginning of a new school year. My name is Marc Lopes, the Principal of Olympic High School and the Alliance Program. 
 My goal is to create and maintain a clean, nurturing, safe environment that gives students the opportunity to reach their academic and social potential. 

I am committed to working in collaboration with students, parents/guardians and community members. I truly believe it takes a village to educate youth. I have an “open door” policy that gives students and parents/guardians the opportunity to meet and talk with me without an appointment.

I am looking forward to meeting with you and working together to build and maintain a positive culture and structure at Olympic High School and the Alliance Program.

Sincerely,

Marc Lopes, Principal 

[image: image4.wmf]
Olympic - Vice Principal’s Message

Greetings Olympic students, parents/guardians and families:

Welcome back for the 2012-2013 school year. I hope you had a fun and relaxing summer. My name is Rick Correa and I’m proud to return for my 2nd year as Vice Principal. I look forward to working with our students and families to assist you in reaching your goal of high school graduation and beyond. My first year at Olympic was a great one and I am eager to build on the successes of last year to make this year just as great. I encourage all of you to get as involved as you can in our school. This will not only help your student but the entire Olympic community. As the Vice Principal, I am here to help in any way I can. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or help you may need. Again, welcome back and I look forward to seeing you.
Sincerely,

Rick Correa, Vice Principal – Olympic High School
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Alliance - Vice Principal’s Message
It is with heartfelt enthusiasm that I join the Alliance Program as the new Vice Principal for the 2012-2013 school year. I have a genuine passion for young people and expect to join a great team with Principal Marc Lopes and V.P. Rick Correa at Olympic. Our students deserve the very best in what we can offer in order to guarantee graduation and provide support and inspiration for a bright future. It is imperative that our faculty and staff are supported in every part of their daily commitment to Olympic/Alliance and I believe that the administration can make the difference that will foster a climate of harmony, unity and healthy relationships. I come to you with 27 years of educational experience in similar school settings and I look forward to making a difference here on this campus. I am anxiously expecting to meet all the “inquiring minds” who want to know more about the new V.P. Please feel free to approach me on campus and introduce yourself as I look forward to a great school year with each of you.

Sincerely,

Sandra Bradley
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Basketball and Softball

Please encourage your student to participate in after school sports at Olympic. Sports are a healthy and rewarding activity for after school hours. Our teams are co-educational and participate in an area league for alternative schools. Students are required to have medical clearance, and to maintain an 80% attendance rate to participate. 

Check Out Our Olympic/Alliance Website
Webmaster Skip Weinstock continues to oversee our great website. http://www.mdusd.org/olympic. Spend some time on the website with your student. Ask questions about our school and learn together about our history, our courses, our programs, our supporters and ways to support our school. We welcome responses and donations from our Wish List. This may be a simple and affordable way to donate items that you may have that we need!

Student Services Information
2012-2013 Graduation Requirements

Alternative Education students are required to have a total of 180 credits to graduate. These credits must be in the following areas:

English


40

Algebra I


10

General Math


10

World History


10

US History


10

Economics


  5

US Government

  5

Life Science


10

Physical Science

10

Fine Arts/Foreign Lang
10

PE/Electives


60

In addition, students are still required to take and pass both parts of the California High School Exit Exam (CAHSEE).

Attendance Requirements

ALL students are required to maintain a minimum of 80% attendance at all times.  This is extremely important to ensure students stay on track for graduation and continue to make up the credits they are behind.  Attendance also effects students participation in extracurricular activities here at Olympic or activities at the comprehensive High Schools. Failure to maintain the attendance requirements will result in students not being able to play on sports teams, go on field trips, or attend dances and activities at the comprehensive high schools and could result in a student being dropped from Olympic.
Student Services Personnel

The following personnel and services are located in the Student Services Building:

Student Services Coordinator

Heawon Baker, Registrar (Student Records)



Rick Correa, Vice Principal


Ann Barber, CWA
Trina Reilley, Attendance

Monitoring Your Students

Please do not hesitate to call or make an appointment to meet with the Student Services staff to review you students’ needs and progress.  It is important to make appointments to ensure that you are seen in a timely and effective manner. Please be aware that we mail out updated transcripts and attendance reports after each of our 6 grading terms, so it is important that we have updated contact information (mailing address, phone numbers, parent/guardian names) at all times.

Main Office Personnel

The following personnel are located in the Main Office:



Marc Lopes, Principal



Renee D’Anna – Counselor


Vivica Taylor - BHS



Office Manager

Fundraising            

As you are all aware, budgets have been cut to the bare minimum. In addition, Olympic is funded at the start of the school year where our population is the lowest. Some ways you can help include asking your employer for small items that can be used for Attendance and Honor Roll giveaways or enrolling in your employers “matching funds” programs. Every little bit helps. If you have any questions on what items are useful or how to donate to the school, please don’t hesitate to call us at 687-0363.
Escrip!
Don’t forget to sign up for Escrip! You can register your debit/credit cards at many of the local businesses and a portion of your purchases will come back to Olympic. Go to escrip.com for directions and forms. This type of donation doesn’t cost you a penny.                                                                                                             
                        Dress Code
Students are required to dress appropriately when attending school. This means pants are pulled up to their waist, midriffs, chests and backs are covered and pajamas are not worn to school.  Students are not to wear clothing that promotes alcohol, tobacco, or drug related topics. Clothing worn in one prominent color which is associated with gang affiliation is also not appropriate.  With the warm weather, NO short-shorts!
The dress code will be strictly enforced for 2011-2012. Violations may result in students being required to wear school donated clothing, zip ties to belt pants, and calling home for a change of clothes. Sagging of pants will not be tolerated.
“No Scent Zone” 
We have a “No Scent Zone” on our campus. Due to the ever-increasing number of people with sensitivities to perfume, air fresheners, etc., we are asking that you keep these products for use at home and not school. We appreciate your help in making our campus a little more comfortable for all our staff and students.

District Cell Phone Policy

Olympic High School strictly enforces the MDUSD cell phone policy. This policy states that cell phones and signaling devices are not to be out and visible or used during the school day including passing periods and breaks.  Parents and guardians will be able to reach students IN EMERGENCY SITUATIONS by calling the main office at 687-0363 and leaving a message.  Similarly, students will be allowed to use the office phones in emergency situations only and with a pass from a classroom teacher.   Consequences of having a cell phone out or using it on campus during school hours include:

Offense




Consequence
1 Confiscation by school staff member, return to student at end of day.

2 Confiscation, return to parent/guardian only

3 Confiscation, student may not have phone on campus for a stipulated term.

Refusal to cooperate with these rules will constitute defiance of authority, and could result in suspension and other disciplinary action.  We ask for the cooperation of all students and parents in abiding by this district policy.

Welcome to the Career Center

Welcome to the Olympic High School Career Center!  This year more than ever it is very important that you apply for financial aid if you are going to be continuing your education, and even if you aren’t sure.  Remember jobs are hard to find!  Financial Aid workshops and Cash for College events will be advertised in the daily bulletin.  Applying for financial aid is a process that requires help from your parent or guardian.  We will keep you updated on the due dates for applying for these programs.  Most aid is distributed on a first come first serve basis.  Here are the basics to get you started:

Financial aid is any grant, scholarship, loan, or paid employment offered to help you meet college expenses.  Gift aid consists of grants and scholarships and does not have to be repaid.  Self-help aid takes the form of student loans and student employment through work-study programs.  In order to get financial aid students must complete two steps: the FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) and the Cal Grant GPA Verification Form.  All of this information and forms are available in the Career Center.

The Cal Grant (thru the Sate of California) is a one page form that must be completed by the student before March 2nd and you must have a minimum GPA of 2.0 in your sophomore and junior years of high school.  Complete the student portion and turn in the form to the Career Center.  Keep in mind you can’t get the Cal Grant if you do not apply on-line for the FAFSA.

The FAFSA is required by the federal government to determine eligibility for financial aid, including grants, scholarships, work-study, and loans.  You file the FAFSA on-line at: www.fafsa.ed.gov.  Both the student and their parent will need a pin number and will be providing confidential information to complete the FAFSA.  Please ask for help if you need it and encourage your student to attend the financial aid workshops at school.

If your student is looking for a job don’t forget about a resource in our community.  East Bay Works Career Center at 4071 Port Chicago Highway in Concord has a youth section with helpful hints for teens, job postings, workshops, resume help and more.  Watch for dates and times of free tours.  The Olympic Career Center also has a job board and has postings as they become available.

ATTENDANCE INFO

  We encourage parents/guardians to check their students’ attendance record often throughout the year. Attendance at Olympic directly affects a students’ ability to earn credits. Please be sure your student attends every day possible and reports to school on time!  It is also imperative that we have current and accurate emergency info on all students. Please let us know if there are any changes to your information. Call the attendance secretary, Trina Reilley, at 682-8000 Ext 3002 if you have any questions

concerns.

  There are several ways you can contact Attendance. No matter which way you choose, we need the following information:

· Student Name

· Date of Absence, tardy, or Permit to Leave Request

· Reason the student will be out

· Phone number where we can reach you

 To report an absence or tardy, you can call 682-8000 ext 3002. All dentist/doctors appointments should be made after 1:17 whenever possible.
To request a Permit to Leave, please call 682-8000 ext 3002. 

To check a students’ attendance, please call 682-8000 ext 3002. 

This line is available 24 hours a day.

Remember, all absences must be reported within 72 hours or the absence will become truancy!

Olympic High School Attendance Phone Number

682-8000 ext.3002
24 hour Attendance Recorder

Request for Permit to Leave School

                                     Request for Attendance Information
Olympic High School


2730 Salvio St.


Concord, CA 94519


(925) 687-0363 


Email - olympico@mdusd.org


Home of many exciting learning experiences!


Alliance    	 Green Technology 	 Independent Study	


JROTC       	 Service Learning     Work Experience
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